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REPORT: Favorable, 5-0 In Favor: Council Members Glaros, Harrison, Lehman, Taveras, and 

Turner. 
 

CB-116-2017 is a bill to amend the Deputy Sheriff’s Pension Plan regarding line of duty death benefits. 

The County Code provides that subject to the provisions of Division 11, State Personnel and Pensions 

Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, the County Executive is authorized to establish a pension plan for 

all uniformed employees occupying classified service positions allocated to public safety classes of work 

within the Office of the Sheriff, and shall be subject to the other conditions stipulated in Section 16-231 

of the Prince George’s County Code. Prince George’s County wishes to provide a line of duty death 

benefit to surviving spouses of certain participants of the Plan that are not eligible to receive the benefit. 

 

William Milan, President, FOP 112, spoke passionately about the proposed bill and encouraged its 

passage. 

 

After discussion, the Public Safety and Fiscal Management Committee voted CB-116- 2017 out 

favorably 5-0. 
 


